
Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                                                      
MAY 2020 

Date Unit Description 
5/1/2020 CLB 5,          

CLR 1,        
1stMLG 

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Lance Corporal M. R. 
Killard was convicted by a military judge, 
consistent with the accused’s pleas, of 
wrongful use, introduction, and 
distribution of controlled substances, 
violation of a lawful general order, 
wrongful possession of a false 
identification card, and obstruction of 
justice.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 14 months of confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  The plea agreement had no 
effect on the sentence.  

5/6/2020 TRNGCMD At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Quantico, Corporal J. K. Leach was 
convicted by a military judge, consistent 
with his pleas, of battery and wrongful use 
of a controlled substance.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 60 days 
confinement, forfeiture of $1000.00 pay per 
month for a period of 2 months, and 
reduction to E-1.  The plea agreement had 
no effect on the sentence. 

5/7/2020 1st Bn,3d 
Mar, 

3dMarDiv 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Hawaii, Lance Corporal P. J. Gonzaga 
was convicted by a military judge, 
consistent with his pleas, of battery.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 75 
days confinement, forfeiture of $700 pay 
per month for a period of two months, and 
reduction to E-2.  The plea agreement had 
no effect on the sentence. 

5/12/2020 HqBn,           
1stMarDiv 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Lance Corporal A. J. 
Ortez was convicted by a military judge, 
consistent with his pleas, of battery.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 6 
months confinement, reduction to E-1, and a 
bad conduct discharge.  The plea agreement 
had no effect on the sentence. 



5/12/2020 3d LAR Bn, 
1stMarDiv 

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Air Ground Combat Center Twentynine Palms, 
Private First Class A. A. Hernandezlebron 
was convicted by a military judge, 
consistent with the accused’s pleas, of 
negligent homicide.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 12 months 
confinement, total forfeitures of all pay 
and allowances per month for 12 months, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct 
discharge.  The plea agreement had no 
effect on the sentence.                                

5/12/2020 CLB 7,          
CLR 1,          
1stMLG 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Air Ground Combat Center Twentynine Palms, 
Lance Corporal S. M. Martinek was convicted 
by a military judge, consistent with the 
accused’s pleas, of wrongful distribution 
and possession of controlled substances.  
The military judge sentenced the accused to 
4 months confinement, forfeitures of $1,155 
pay per month for 4 months, reduction to E-
1, and a bad conduct discharge.  The plea 
agreement had no effect on the sentence.  

5/13/2020 1ST Bn, 12th 
Mar, 

3dMarDiv 

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Hawaii, Lance Corporal S. R. Mariano 
was convicted by a military judge, 
consistent with the accused’s pleas, of 
adultery, sexual assault of a child, 
failure to obey a lawful written order, 
assault upon a military or civilian law 
enforcement officer, and disorderly 
conduct; drunkenness.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 24 months of 
confinement, total forfeitures of military 
pay, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  The plea agreement had no 
effect on the sentence. 

5/15/2020 CLB 4, CLR 
3, 3dMLG 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Butler, Private First Class D. P. 
Warren was convicted by a military judge, 
consistent with the accused’s pleas, of 
assault consummated by a battery on an 
intimate partner, obstructing justice, and 
failure to obey a lawful written order.  
The military judge sentenced the accused to 
11 months of confinement, reduction to E-1, 
and a bad conduct discharge.  The plea 
agreement had no effect on the sentence. 



5/15/2020 3d Bn,          
7th Mar,        
1stMarDiv  

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Lance Corporal A. A. 
Lopez was convicted by a military judge, 
consistent with the accused’s pleas, of 
wrongful use of a controlled substance.  
The military judge sentenced the accused to 
4 months of confinement, forfeitures of 2/3 
pay per month for 4 months, reduction to E-
1, and a bad conduct discharge.  The plea 
agreement had no effect on the sentence. 

5/18/2020 1st Mar,        
1stMarDiv 

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Lance Corporal N. L. 
Barbee was convicted by a military judge of 
sexual abuse of a child not involving 
sexual contact.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 6 months of 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad 
conduct discharge.  The plea agreement had 
no effect on the sentence. 

5/19/2020 HqBn,       
MAGTFTC 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Air Ground Combat Center Twentynine Palms, 
Lance Corporal J. L. Eldridge was convicted 
by a military judge, consistent with the 
accused’s pleas, of adultery and wrongful 
use of a controlled substance.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 12 
months of confinement, reduction to E-1, 
and a bad conduct discharge.  The plea 
agreement had no effect on the sentence. 

5/19/2020 3d AAB,         
1stMarDiv 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Air Ground Combat Center Twentynine Palms, 
Corporal J. C. Smith was convicted by a 
military judge, consistent with the 
accused’s pleas, of assault consummated by 
a battery and violation of a lawful general 
order.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 12 months of confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a plea agreement, 
the convening authority agreed to suspend 
all confinement in excess of 6 months for a 
period of 6 months, at which point the 
suspended portion will be remitted. 



5/20/2020 CAC, 3d MAR, 
3dMarDiv 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Hawaii, Corporal A. R. Rojo was 
convicted by a military judge, consistent 
with the accused’s pleas, of failure to 
obey a lawful general order and negligent 
discharge of a firearm.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 6 months of 
confinement, forfeiture of $1,155 pay per 
month for a period of 6 months, a bad 
conduct discharge, and reduction to E-1.  
The plea agreement had no effect on the 
sentence. 

5/20/2020 3d Bn, 8th 
Mar, 

2dMarDiv 

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Lejeune, a military judge 
convicted Private First Class M. R. Handte, 
consistent with the accused’s pleas, of 
possessing child pornography and attempting 
to view child pornography.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to thirteen 
months of confinement, reduction to E-1, 
and a bad conduct discharge.  The plea 
agreement had no effect on the sentence. 

5/21/2020 H&HS,          
MCAS IWAKUNI                      

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Air Station Iwakuni, a military judge 
convicted Corporal C. T. Cabrera, 
consistent with the accused’s pleas, of 
violation of a lawful general order, 
battery, and disorderly conduct; 
drunkenness.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 90 days of confinement, 
reduction to E-2, and a written reprimand.  
The plea agreement had no effect on the 
sentence. 

5/21/2020 1st Bn, 2d 
Mar, 

2dMarDiv 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Lejeune, a military judge 
convicted Lance Corporal S. L. Smith, 
consistent with the accused’s pleas, of 
obstructing justice.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to four months of 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad 
conduct discharge.  The plea agreement had 
no effect on the sentence. 



5/26/2020 HqSptBn,        
MCB Camp 
Pendleton 

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Private First Class J. 
T. Barmeyer was convicted by a military 
judge, consistent with the accused’s pleas, 
of attempts to transport and move aliens 
within the United States for personal 
financial gain, fraudulent enlistment, 
willfully disobeying a superior 
commissioned officer, wrongful use of 
controlled substances, wrongfully 
transporting aliens who entered the United 
States illegally for personal financial 
gain, and disrespect towards a sentinel.  
The military judge sentenced the accused to 
49 months of confinement, reduction to E-1, 
and a bad conduct discharge.  The pre-trial 
agreement had no effect on the sentence. 

5/27/2020 2d Bn,       
4th Mar,         

5th MarReg,    
1stMarDiv   

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Lance Corporal T. N. 
Thomas was convicted by a military judge, 
consistent with the accused’s pleas, of 
sexual assault and making a false official 
statement.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 24 months of confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  The plea agreement had no 
effect on the sentence. 

5/27/2020 VMM 266, 
MAG-26, 
2dMAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Air Station Cherry Point, Corporal S. 
Millimouno was convicted by a military 
judge, consistent with the accused’s pleas, 
of making a false official statement and 
battery.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 90 days of confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct 
discharge.  The plea agreement had no 
effect on the sentence.  

5/28/2020 1st Mar Rdr 
SptBn, MRSG,     
MARFORSOC  

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Sergeant C. P. Esparza 
was convicted by a military judge, 
consistent with the accused’s pleas, of 
wrongful use and distribution of a 
controlled substance.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 90 days of 
confinement and reduction to E-1.  The plea 
agreement had no effect on the sentence. 



5/28/2020 HQSVCBN, MCB 
Quantico 

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Quantico, Lance Corporal D. C. Beltran 
was convicted by a military judge, 
consistent with the accused’s pleas, of 
possession of child pornography, viewing 
child pornography, violating a lawful 
general order, distributing a controlled 
substance, wrongful use of a controlled 
substance, and patronizing a prostitute.  
The military judge sentenced the accused to 
18 months confinement, total forfeiture of 
all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 
and a dishonorable discharge.  The plea 
agreement had no effect on the sentence. 

5/29/2020 2d Bn,       
4th Mar,         

5th MarReg,    
1stMarDiv 

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Corporal D. E. Wrape 
was convicted by a military judge, 
consistent with the accused’s pleas, of 
attempted lewd acts upon a child, 
soliciting a person to distribute child 
pornography, and distribution of child 
pornography.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to 77 months of confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  The plea agreement had no 
effect on the sentence. 

5/29/2020  HqSptBn,        
MCB Camp 
Pendleton 

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Sergeant J. A. Gradiz 
Jr. was convicted by a military judge, 
consistent with the accused’s pleas, of 
willfully disobeying a superior 
commissioned officer and battery.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 18 
months of confinement, reduction to E-1, 
and a bad conduct discharge.  The plea 
agreement had no effect on the sentence. 

 


